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August 11, 2025 
 
 
Todd Bean 
Ogilvy River Farm, LLC 
1695 Colorado Parkway 
Eaton, CO 80615 
 
 
Re: Adequacy Review No. 1, Technical Revision No. 1 (TR-1) Update Water Monitoring Plan,  
 Ogilvy River Farm Pit, Permit No. M-2024-006 
 
Mr. Bean: 
 
On July 11, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received the request 
for Technical Revision No. 1 (TR-1) to revise the water quality monitoring plan for the Ogilvy River Farm 
Pit, File No. M-2024-006. On July 14, the Division sent its letter of incompleteness informing the 
Applicant that the application could not be reviewed until the permit was issued. On August 8, the 
Division issued the permit for the Ogilvy River Farm Pit. Please be advised that on September 6, 2025, the 
application for TR‐1 may be deemed inadequate and denied unless the following items are addressed to 
the Division’s satisfaction.   
 
1. Please update the analytical data tables to show the date the samples were collected rather than the 

quarter. See comment #3 below for additional information.  
 

2. The laboratory data reports are incomplete. Please provide the complete laboratory data reports. 
 

3. The laboratory data package labelled as the Third Quarter 2024 is not for the third quarter of 2024. 
The samples were collected on October 10, 2024, which is in the Fourth Quarter of 2024. It appears 
that a quarterly sampling event was skipped. Baseline water quality was to be based on 5 consecutive 
quarters of sampling. Please provide an explanation why a quarter was skipped and its effects on the 
baseline water quality information for the site. 

 
4. Monitoring wells 2 and 3 are missing an initial quarter of sampling and only have four quarters of 

data and those quarters are not consecutive. A response is required. 
 

5. The field measurements for the first quarter 2024 sampling event are missing from the tables 
provided. Please update the table with the missing information. 
 

This concludes the Division’s adequacy review of your application. The Division reserves the right to 
further supplement this document with additional adequacy items and/or details as necessary. 
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The due date for your application is set for September 6, 2025. If additional time is needed to respond, 
an extension request must be received by our Office by the decision date. If on the decision date, 
outstanding adequacy items remain, and no extension request has been received, your revision may be 
denied and the file terminated. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by email at 
patrick.lennberg@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
 
ec: JC York, JT Consulting, jcyork@j-tconsulting.com 
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